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to me, sharon.gin

Hi Etta & Sharon,

Thank you.

I have been a resident of Los Feliz for nine years now, and a near-daily visitor to the City of Hollywood
and the Franklin corridor for both business and pleasure.

I would like to voice my strongest opposition to the current plans for the Millennium project. The size of
the development and buildings is grossly out of scale with the surrounding area and the transportation
capacity for that corridor, and would be a man-made nightmare that would start with the first day of
construction and last for decades.

I am not in opposition to development, but the Millennium project must be scaled down to a plan that will
not make life untenable for not only current but future residents and workers in the area.

I'm not convinced -along with most others in the public- that the true impact of the current project has
been honestly assessed or addressed, and I beg the City of Los Angeles to put a halt to this madness so
the project can be scaled down and properly planned to the betterment of the residents, community and
City.

Thanks,
John Carlisle


